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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization –Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism– on the occasion of the twenty-first regular session of that Committee, which is to be held virtually on October 7 and 8.

The Permanent Mission is pleased to advise that the Government of Mexico has decided to present its candidacy for the position of Vice Chair of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE), in view of the importance and robustness of that OAS entity as a technical forum for preventing and combating terrorism in the Americas.

The Mission would be most grateful if the Executive Secretariat would distribute this note to the member states so that this candidacy may be considered by CICTE at its twenty-first regular session.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat of the Organization –Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism– the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., September 24, 2021
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